
Conservative Synagogue of West Broward                Vol. 28  No. 1                March 2016, Adar I/Adar II 5776  

  JOIN US WEEKLY FOR SERVICES 
Friday  evening     6:30 p.m. 

Saturday morning    9:15 a.m. 
Sunday morning     9:00 a.m. 

Daily Morning Minyan at B’nai Aviv  
Monday-Friday 7:30 a.m. 

 

Daily Minyan at Posnack JCC 
Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m. 

Monday-Thursday Evenings 7:30 p.m. 
Sunday Mornings 8:30 a.m. 

We’re Back! 
Our Monthly Bulletin is back in Digital Format. 

 

We dedicate this issue of Kol B’nai Aviv to the memory of 
Fred Umschweis, z”l, who for almost 20 years, every month,  
edited, collated, printed, and mailed the B’nai Aviv bulletin.  

This was Fred’s true labor of love . . . and 
 it was one of his many contributions to the synagogue. 

We remember Fred fondly, and we once again thank his family and his 
printing company, First Impressions, for their  

kindness, generosity, and dedication to B’nai Aviv.  

The Deadline for the April Bulletin is Friday, March 18th, 3:00 p.m. 
Send your articles, photos, flyers, etc. to aross@bnaiaviv.org 



From the Desk of 
Rabbi Adam Watstein 

 

B’nai Aviv is not a 7-11 Synagogue 

In 1995, Rabbi Michael Goldberg scathingly 
wrote that "some synagogues are like 
“religious 7-11s.”  When American Jews get  
a craving for something sweet and           
gooey -- a bar or bat mitzvah, a wedding, a 

baby naming -- they drop in, plunk down their money, savor the 
choice, and then drive away, until the craving overcomes them 
again.  The "members" of such synagogues are essentially nothing 
more than consumers....And the rabbi? He takes the role of coun-
ter help whose job it is to keep the individual customers satisfied 
so they keep coming back to this particular franchise outlet rather 
to that other Stop 'N Shop down the street." 

B’nai Aviv is not this type of synagogue.  B’nai Aviv is our collective 
refusal to accept Rabbi Goldberg’s indictment of the Jewish     
community; that a synagogue is nothing more than a life-cycle 
factory.   

I have no doubt that such institutions exist, populated by Jews 
who have, for a variety of historical and sociological reasons, 
come to misunderstand Jewish Identity as some type of ala carte 
menu. For these “consumers,” Jewish Identity has become a   
novelty item purchased only when needed, and as the years and 
generations pass, it seems that for many, Judiams is being left on 
the shelf altogether.   

Just the other day, my colleague sat with a Jewish man long     
separated from Yiddishkeit. As they spoke, the man admitted that 
he and his wife never affiliated with a synagougue, nor did they 
bother to provide their children with a Jewish education.   Fearing 
the rabbi’s impression, the man abuptly reached for a black and 
white photo poised on the mantle and boasted, “But my father 
was adamant about being buried in his Tallis.  This is a picture of 
him wearing that same Tallis during what must be some kind of 
Hebrew School graduation.  The whole family is there and dressed 
so nicely!”  My colleague kept his composure, holding back the 
tears caused by the fact that this man could not recognize that he 
was holding his father’s Bar Mitzvah picture.   

Sadly, the above story, though extreme, is the possible               
generational consequence of “7-11 Judaism.”  For Rabbi Goldberg 
to label synagogue members “consumers” is to suggest that their 
only interest and appetitite for Judaism is related to the present…
that they are buying a Jewish experience to be enjoyed in real 
time only.  Thankfully, this is not B’nai Aviv.   Affiliation with a   
synagogue has very little to do with the present, in my opinion.   
To be a member of a synagogue is to be part of a 3000 year story, 
and the “fee” we pay (what instigates Goldberg’s consumer    
analogy is not a “fee” at all, but rather simultaneously a debt we 
owe to the past and also an investment for the future.    

In the 12th century, the famous rabbinic and medical scholar,     
Moses Ben Maimon (Rambam/Maimonides) noted in his 
philophical treatise Guide for the Perplexed, that any lasting  
transformation or influence on human character happens        

gradually.  While awe-inspiring moments may momentarily shake 
human soul, they cannot themselves effect a perpetual shift in 
character.  This is referred to as the inevitability of gradualness.”  
For Judaism to have an impact on our identity, it must be           
incorporated into our life routine, not sought out once or twice a 
year.  Jewish Identity itself must be a habit.  As I’ve said often 
from the bima, “Being Jewish Requires Doing Jewish.”  It is in this 
way that B’nai Aviv collectively refuses to accept Rabbi Goldberg’s 
indictment of the Jewish community: 

 

* Our daily minyan not only thrives, but is comprised 
mostly of men and women NOT SAYING Kaddish, 
and instead attend to support the endeavor so it’s 
there for those when they need it. 

* Shabbat services continue to be well attended by those 
interested in strengthening a relationship to G-d, 
Torah and Jewish learning, not just to experience a 
life cycle event.  Our stable of readers on “Team  
Torah” has increased, as has the number of parents 
volunteering to read Torah at their children’s Bar/Bat 
Mitzvah. 

* The events of our auxillary groups (Men’s Club,         
Sisterhood, Hazak, etc.) are frequent and popular, 
giving people plenty of reasons to be involved in 
Jewish life other than a life cycle event. 

* Our youth group, led by Todd Morchelies, remains the 
most active in the southeastern part of the Unites 
States.  Our Hebrew High School has nearly 40     
students enrolled in its inaugural year.  In short, our 
children are engaging Judaism long after Bar/Bat 
Mitzvah. 

* Our Social Action endeavors, from monthly sandwich 
making for the hungry to the annual calendar of our 
50+family Kehillah Club to our upcoming community 
Mitzvah Day, testify to the fact that B’nai Aviv is 
committed to Tikkun Olam, one mitzvah at a time. 

* Torah Talk on Wednesdays continues to be an excuse 
for 60-80 adults to study Torah on a weekly basis, 
and our extensive calendar of adult education      
opportunities includes scholar in residence lectures, 
multi-class seminars, Hebrew enrichment, an adult 
Bar/Bat mitvah program, and more! 

 

The above list continues, but I would like to do better.  Together, 
we can ensure that B’nai Aviv grows to be a national model for 
Jewish community building.  By continuing to be a Jewish          
institution that is part of our routine and habit, and not            
something we think about or engage once or twice a year, we            
collectively refuse to accept Rabbi Goldberg’s indictment of the 
Jewish community. 



STEVE GREENSEID CATERING 
954 346-7545   fax 954 346-7546       e-mail: info@greenseidcatering.com  

 

Greenseid Catering can provide a wide variety of events from Shabbat Dinners, 
Kiddush Luncheons, weddings, and full evening events for any Simcha, offering 
innovative menus and competitive pricing for all events.  

 

They invite you to meet with them at any time to discuss your needs, and they look forward to 
making your event their highest priority. 
 

Contact:      Jon Greenseid  954-520-0811 (cell)  e-mail: jsg7763@aol.com      Richard Gil  954-825-1309  (cell) 
 

 

   Message from the  
           President 
      Aron Leibowich 
 

I write this to you just days after our 
2016 Annual Gala. As I looked out onto 
the 350 people in attendance at this 

incredible event, I was in awe. The room looked magnificent 
and there was an overwhelming feeling  of family and  
camaraderie. The Gala was sold out for the first time ever. Our 
thanks goes out to the Gala Committee and committee chair, 
Michele Schuh, for the incredible job that they all did! 
 

The now almost one year old blended family at B’nai Aviv is 
doing incredibly well. We are better and stronger than ever 
before. Work continues on the integration with the help of a 
dedicated committee.  Our thanks goes out to all of you for 
making B’nai Aviv such a warm and friendly congregation and 
in turn making the merger such a huge success. 
 

As we look forward, we are privileged and grateful to be the 
recipients of a multi-year extremely generous gift from David 

and Cynthia Samson. With the Samson Family’s blessing, these 
funds will be used in the renovation of our Sanctuary and  
Ballroom, a much-anticipated project, under the  
watchful eye of Manny Synalovski, Past President and our  
architect since the inception of B’nai Aviv, and headed by our 
Design Committee and Construction Committee. 
 

We are also very excited about our upcoming Youth Concert. 
A special thank you goes out to Bruce Greenberg who has 
made a very generous contribution to make this event  
possible. Bruce has underwritten numerous events here at 
B’nai Aviv and we are grateful for his continued leading  
participation. 
 

Finally, I am pleased to announce that the Executive Director 
Search Committee headed by Jennifer Beer, our Executive 
Vice President, has selected and finalized the contract with 
our next Executive Director, Lynne Balaban. Lynne will be  
joining us from Atlanta in the middle of June. We look  
forward to welcoming Lynne and her family to South Florida 
and making them feel at home here at B’nai Aviv. 
 

May we have cause to share continued good news together. 

                                           From the Interim Executive Director 
                                                                 Allan  Ross 
 

I want to thank everyone !  You have all been so helpful and welcoming on my temporary return to the 
office.  As much as I love you all, I’m very excited that our new Executive Director will be taking over in 
June, and I will be able to resume my belated retirement! 
 

While I’m here for the next few months, there are several important priority projects that have  
captured my attention.  I want to continue to help with the transition and integration of our friends from  
Beth Ahm Israel.  You may have already noticed that the leaves from one Beth Ahm Israel Tree of Life 
have been installed and incorporated onto the B’nai Aviv Tree of Life in the lobby.  There is also another 

BAI Tree of Life that will hopefully be installed soon. 
 

For those of you who have been in the building recently, you’ve also seen that we’ve installed all of the past president’s  
photos.  All of Beth Ahm Israel’s and B’nai Aviv’s past presidents are now chronologically presented together on the wall near 
the lobby, all beautifully re-framed, re-matted, and with new nameplates.  They look great together! 
 

The main project however, and the one everyone is waiting for and the one that will take the longest, is getting the  
memorial plaques from BAI installed in the sanctuary.  That project has begun!  We have ordered the construction of new  
memorial boards to match the ones we already have, and we anticipate installing the first 700 plaques before this summer.  
Please be patient...we are making progress! 
 

I look forward to seeing all of you in shul...look for me on Shabbat! 

mailto:info@greenseidcatering.com
mailto:jsg7763@aol.com


Upcoming B’nai Mitzvah 

Logan Henry Seelig will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on March 5, 2016. Logan will be celebrating with 

his parents Michelle and Howard Seelig, brother Hunter, grandparents Harriet and Mark Seelig, aunts, uncles,  
cousins, friends, and his three dogs Blue, Max, and Jack. Logan is a 7th grade student at Falcon Cove Middle School.  
During his free time, Logan enjoys playing basketball, swimming, the beach, music, movies, video games, and  
playing with his dogs. For his Mitzvah project, Logan has been growing out his hair for the third time, and will  
donate it to Pantene Beautiful Lengths/American Cancer Society, which makes and distributes wigs for girls and 
women battling Cancer. We wish Logan the world as he reaches this milestone. We are so  proud of this caring and 

wonderful person…Mazal Tov!    

Mason Gross will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on March 5, 2016.  Mason is an honor student at  

American Heritage who loves karate, playing Pixel Gun 3-D, making his sisters laugh and spending summers as a family 
together in the Finger Lakes in New York.   Mason is excited to become a Bar Mitzvah and looks forward to  
conducting the service, reading from the Torah, and celebrating his simcha with proud parents, Marla and Bradley 
Gross, sisters Gabby and Lily, Grandparents Bonnie and Edward Gross, Grandparents Barby and Leonard Porter, and 
many dear family and friends coming from near and far. 

Aaron Samuel Fintz will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah during Minchah on March 19th 2016. Sharing in 

this wonderful Simcha, will be his parents Betsy and Jack, sisters, Robin and Allison, grandparents, uncles, aunts,  
cousins, and friends. Aaron is a 7th grader at Falcon Cove Middle School, a big sports fan and enjoys playing  
baseball. He loves Kadima and being with his B’nai Aviv friends, many of whom he has known since ECEC.  Aaron 
took on a mitzvah project for a cause close to his family’s heart, the American Cancer Society. In memory of  
Roberta Fintz, the grandmother he never met due to her lost battle with cancer, Aaron chose to raise awareness 
and funds for this worthy cause, and hopes to help others beat cancer and find a cure.  Aaron is often the first to 
step up and encourage others to have fun and embrace life, and we eagerly look forward to what his innate charm, 

passion and quick wit brings him.  We’d like to thank Rabbi Watstein, Cantor Lieberman, Sol Hettena, Eliot Tillinger, Todd  
Morchelies, the entire B’nai Aviv staff, the Minyanaires and the many volunteers over the years for their guidance and support in 
shaping Aaron into the man he is today.  Mazal Tov Aaron!!!!! 

Jenna Koplo will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on March 19, 2016.  Jenna will be sharing this special day 

with her parents, Allison and Alan; sister Marissa; grandparents Adrian and Mark Nemet and Ginny and   Harry 
Koplo; and many extended family and friends.  Jenna is a 7th grader at Pioneer Middle School where she excels in 
her studies and has made many amazing friends.  She spends her free time playing softball, going to Kadima,   
hanging out with friends, and baking.  Jenna is a caring, compassionate, and loving young woman who enjoys living 
life to its fullest, and her smile lights up any room.  For her mitzvah project, Jenna had a lemonade stand and bake 
sale where all proceeds went to the Hearts for Kylee Foundation, which provides emotional   support and financial 
assistance to families of young children hospitalized in South Florida with serious heart conditions, easing the    

burden placed on families by subsidizing the cost of meals, transportation, and miscellaneous expenses of families needing help 
while visiting their sick child in the hospital.  A special thank you to Rabbi Watstein, Cantor Bill Lieberman, Laurie Kandel, and all of 
her amazing teachers who helped mold her throughout the beginning of her Jewish education.  Mazal Tov Jenna! 

Lexine Isabelle Packer will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on March 12, 2016.  Lexine will be sharing 

this milestone with her parents, Nikki and Michael; brothers Gabriel and Lukas; grandparents Fran and Michael 
Rosen and Regina and Marc Packer, as well as many aunts, uncles, cousins, family and friends from near and far.  
Lexine is a 7th grade honor roll student at Falcon Cover Middle School where she is a Peer Counselor.  In her free 
time, she is a dedicated pitcher on the West Pines Diamond Dusters, where she has proudly worn #27 since she was 
8 years old.   During the summer, Lexine attends Camp Ramah Darom, where she has made great friends,  

experiences the beauty of the Georgia mountains and her Jewish heritage.  For her Mitzvah project, Lexine will be donating funds 
to the Warm Home for Girls in Nesher, the Jewish Federation of Broward's partnership city in Northern Israel . . . the same center 
our family painted while in Israel for Gabriel's Bar Mitzvah!  The center houses girls-at-risk and enables them to complete school and 
enter the IDF.  We extend our gratitude to Rabbi Watstein, Cantor Bill and Sol Hettena, as well as all of her teachers at B’nai Aviv for 
helping Lexine to prepare for this day.  Mazal Tov Lexi!  We are so proud of you and love you very much.   



Tori Rose Schlossman will be called to the Torah as Bat Mitzvah on Saturday, March 26, 2016. Tori will be 

celebrating this wonderful day with her parents, Eric and Debbie, brother’s Evan and Ryan,  grandparents, 
aunts, uncles, relatives and friends. Tori is a 7th grader at Falcon Cove Middle School where she participates 
on the cheerleading squad. Her passion is gymnastics, and she is a member of the TAG gymnastics XCel Plati-
num team. Tori travels with the team and has competed in New York City and Orlando . Tori and dad share 
their experience in the Indian Princess program, and this year she is the chief princess of her tribe. She loves  
camping and all outdoor activities, a passion shared with many close friends. Of special importance to Tori is 
the time she’s spent at Camp Ramah and the many friends made there. For her mitzvah project Tori is work-
ing to help raise funds and awareness of cancer, and she’s now working with dad on a website and soon will 

be spreading the word to make others aware of the need for early screenings. Tori and her  entire family wish to thank Laurie for all 
her hard work, Cantor for his tremendous support and Rabbi for his insight and help with explaining the true meaning of being a Bat 
Mitzvah.  

Upcoming B’nai Mitzvah 

 

                              Guest Speaker to Appear March 18th 
 

Hadassah and the B’nai Aviv Israel Affairs Committee invite the membership and  
community to meet and hear our special guest speaker,  the new national president of 
Hadassah, Ellen Hershkin, on Friday  evening, March 18 at 6:30 p.m. during Kabbalat  
Shabbat Services.    

 

       Mrs. Hershkin, from Dix Hills, NY, will speak on  
       “Israel and Hadassah’s Lifesaving Impact  Around the World.” 



Welcome New Members 
(Since September 1, 2015) 

 
 
 

Howard & Reba Amdur 
Guy Bavli & Tal Bavli-Weissman, Shani and Eli 

Keith & Sandy Bennett 
Ari & Lisa Birchfield, Ariel and Hannah 
David & Sheryl Brill, Jacob and Zachary 

Gary & Karen Brown, Talia, Chloe and Ethan 
Baruch & Taly Cohen, Inbar, Adi, and Jonathan 

Elder Cruz 
Michael & Jean Davenport 

Donna Davis 
Brandon & Michelle Diamond, Avi and Shira 

Jerry & Theda Feldman 
Martin Fine & Jill Greenstein-Fine, Zachary and Hallie 

Jared & Robin Gamberg, Skylar and Charlee 
Jenni Gelman and Andrew 

Adrian Giannini & Cindy Farache, and Ilan 
Irving & Rohan Granoff 

Paul & Alison Herman, Bondi and Bryce 
Jerry & Sharon Hershkowitz 

Daniel & Michelle Horwitz, Zach, Seth, Zoe, and Ethan 
Alexandre & Mona Jungermann and Rafael 

Richard Kardon 
Devon Klapholz and Morgan 

Sabrina Kurzman, Samantha, Benjamin, Drew, Alex, and Sofie 
Harvey & Linda Lazarus 

Beny & Vania Lederman, Eva and Hannah 
David & Roslyn Lewin, Joshua and Jared 

Gerald Linder 
David & Elicia Lowitz, Amanda and Allyson 

Ido & Maya Mizrahi, Ella and Talia 
Marcos & Mariela Nacach, Eric and Aaron 

Robert & Bertha Nesselroth, Donna, Sophia, Isabella, and Molly 
Richard & Sharyn Orlan, Josh and Daniel 

Elkin Pavajeau & Lucia Henriquez, Gabriel, Isabelle, and Camilla 
Alex Pierce & Dannit Mizrahi, and Joshua 

Mariano Plis & Claudia Milloner, Zoe and Franco 
Michael & Michelle Ramer, Alexa, Jordan, Max and Rebekah 

Sheldon & Karen Rose 
Steven & Faye Schachter 

Rossana Shepard 
Doron & Meirav Shtaeinweis and Maayan 

Marc & Mary-Ellen Spiewak 
Terry Spinella 

Samuel & Hillary Waksman, Jamie and Joelle 
Betty Wank 

Nimrod & Abby Yeini, Aaron and Benjamin 
Michael & Karen Zall 

 

 

 Mazal Tov To . . . . 
 

Millie Raps, on the birth of her great grandson 
Isaac Reid Beckerman 

 
Shirley and Selig Golen, on the birth of their 
great granddaughter, Laila Elizabeth Golen 

 
Marion and Ken Golen, on the birth of their  

granddaughter, Laila Elizabeth Golen 
 

Terry and Marty Berger, on the birth of their 
grandson, Maxwell Asher Baum 

 
Randi and Richard Simon, on the engagement of 

their daughter Stephanie, to Michael Wax 
 

Diane and Robert Salamon, on the birth of their 
grandson, Hayden Elijah Salamon 

 
Tammy and Steve Fayne, on the engagement of 
their daughter, Brittany, to Benjamin Sunshine 

 
Lisa and Rich Cohen, on the birth of their  

grandson, Samuel Ian Weissman 

Sincere Condolences To . . . . 
 

 
Ruth and Norman Krameisen, on the passing of 

their beloved daughter, Eileen Brandtman 
 

Leslie Berke, on the passing of  her beloved  
sister, Eileen Brandtman 

 

Rabbi Adam Watstein, on the passing of his  
beloved grandmother, Anne Watstein 

 

Betty Davitz and Shirley Golen, on the passing of 
their beloved sister, Ruth Lipschitz 

 

Ken Golen, on the passing of his beloved aunt, 
Ruth Lipschitz 

 

Mitchell Morgan, on the passing of his beloved 
father, Myron “Mike” Morgan 

 

Mark Neuberger, on the passing of his beloved 
father, Werner Neuberger 

 

Ayala Kremen, on the passing of her beloved  
father, Israel Teichler 

 

Audrey Goldstein, on the passing of her beloved 
mother, Rae Schneeweis 

 

 
May the families be comforted along with all 

other mourners in Zion and Jerusalem 



Message from Michele Schuh, Gala Chairperson 
 

On behalf of the 2016 Gala Committee, I want to thank you for making our 2016 B’nai Aviv Annual Gala event spe-
cial. 
 

We want to thank all of our honorees and their families for their dedication to B’nai Aviv and our community! 
 
 

I want to thank One of a Kind Party Design for the beautiful transformation of our ballroom. 
And to Greenseid Catering for providing an over the top delicious menu. 
And finally to Beth & Command Performance for keeping the party going all night! 
 

I hope that you enjoyed the evening and if you were unable to attend, we hope to see you next year! 

Your Gala Committee! 



Our 2016 Gala Honorees 
 

Mazal Tov! 



Call Us! 
 

We rely on our synagogue members, their friends and 
families to let us know when someone is  

hospitalized, suffering any illness, or bereavement.  The 
clergy would also like to hear the good news, such as cele-

brating a birth, graduation, special anniversary or birth-
day, promotion, honor, or any other simcha.  In order to 

better keep everyone informed,  please share this  
information with us by calling the office at 954-384-8265.   

 

A Speedy Recovery To . . .  
 

Ruth Lubin 
Ryan Browdy 

Ed Henry 
Anita Kirschen 

Philip Greenfield 
Lillian Morris 

Pamela Morris 
 

 



                                                       Religious School Notes 
                                              Eliot Tillinger, Education Director 
 
Religious School classes all enjoyed their very own Tu B’ Shevat Seders, eating fruits representing this  
beautiful holiday celebrating the “New Year of the Trees.”  
 

Together, the 7th grade religious school students and Hazak visited and toured the Miami Beach Holocaust 
Memorial, where they participated in an interactive discussion with the 87 year old founder of the memorial 
and inaugural organizer of the March of the Living program. . 

Afterwards, our group ate lunch at a kosher Israeli restaurant and visited the Judaica gift shop. 
 

Upper grade religious school students participated in our “World Wide Wrap” Tefillin event, wonderfully sponsored by our 
Men’s Club. 
 

Students were actively engaged in morning Minyan in our sanctuary, followed by a scrumptious breakfast of fresh scrambled 
eggs, warm bagels, baked pastries and fresh cut fruit. 
 

Handmade Hamantashen baking for all RS children will take place on Sunday, Feb. 21st. 
This is a most exciting and memorable experience for children, teachers and parents alike.  If you’d like to volunteer to help 
with this fun activity, please call the office to get on the schedule.  
 

An event not to miss!! 
A “Star Wars” Purim shpiel starring our religious school students with special guest stars Rabbi Watstein, and Cantor Lieber-
man! Everyone is encouraged to dress in costume, both children and adults alike! 
Debuts on Purim, March 23rd, after the reading of the Magillah. 



B’nai Aviv at the Miami Holocaust Memorial 

 
 
 

Bar and Bat Mitzvah  
All-Stars 
For 2015 

 
January 24, 2016 



Youth Department 
  Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

 
The youth department here at B'nai Aviv 
has been the biggest and best it's ever 
been. So many exciting events and  

activities have taken place all year long and we are looking  
forward to many more. 
 
Recently, Chalutzim went to Laser Quest. Everyone had a blast. 
They also participated in an amazing Wild Life Show. USY had 
their annual chapter retreat. It's known as the best weekend all 

year and so it was. USY also visited In Jacob's Shoes where they 
cleaned and sorted shoes for under privileged children and  
families. 
 
We are looking forward to this year's Purim Carnival. It will be 
bigger and better than ever before. Also, the youth  
department's upcoming Concert featuring "Turnstiles," the  
incredible cover band for Billy Joel will be here in April so look 
out for sponsorship opportunities and to reserve your tickets. 
 
For more information, visit our youth website at 
www.bausybees.com or contact Youth Director, Todd  
Morchelies at 954-349-1879. 

http://www.bausybees.com


 

You Can Have an Aliyah  
on Shabbat!   

 

Although there is usually a Bar or Bat Mitzvah 
each Shabbat, the first aliyah is always re-

served for the congregation.  If you would like 
this Aliyah, please call Betty at the synagogue 

office 2 to 3 weeks prior to the  
requested date. 

Be a Kiddush Sponsor   
 

We Invite you to Sponsor our Weekly Shabbat Kiddush         Birthday?  Anniversary?  Upcoming Wedding?  
 

Celebrate by being a co-sponsor of our weekly Kiddush on Saturday morning after services.    
Full Sponsorship of a Kiddush when there is no B’nai Mitzvah is $500.   

Simply call the office and let us know!  Also Sponsor a “Lunch & Learn” for $1,000. 

Men’s Club News  
Andy Lessem, President 

 

On Sunday, February 7th, Bnai Aviv joined Conservative  
synagogues around the world to wrap tefillin.  Special thanks to Troy 
Modlin, Andy Lessem and Benny Bejar for preparing a delicious  
breakfast of eggs, bagels, nova, vegetable and fruit trays, etc. for all 
congregants to enjoy afterwards.  Also special thanks to Eliot Tillinger 
for including our 6th and 7th grade classes for a meaningful educa-
tional experience.  









Sisterhood News  
Lanee Friedel, President 

 

 

Sisterhood has had a very successful year, running many great programs and fundraisers, and enjoying 
the integration of our new “sisters” from BAI into our midst.  Over this past summer, we re-decorated the 
ladies’ bathroom, and thank Angie Watstein and Shannon Tuaty for their hard work and the beautiful out-
come.  
 

From our wonderful Party Showcase in late August, the outrageous “Challah Baking Kick Off 
Event”  (Louise Allen and Corinna Black and committee) and our most recent, very well attended and  
enjoyed, Progressive Dinner (Dana Isbitts and Lisa Rosenberg and all of the wonderful hostesses) …this 
year has been great!  Our gift shop has a new and improved look and is willing and ready to accept special 
orders for Bar/Bat Mitzvah items, and gifts.  Our popular Sisterhood cookbook is still for sale, although 
the inventory is dwindling. Get one soon, if you are thinking about it!   Torah Fund cards are now for sale 
through the Sisterhood Gift shop, or, contact Jill Andron for more information about Torah Fund.   
 

On Monday, February 22 we had a fabulous evening of BUNCO and BUBBLY!  A great time was had by all!   
 

Ladies of B’nai Aviv, and ladies who are friends and family or B’nai Aviv members…….Save the Date, 
Thursday, April 14, to attend the Sisterhood’s Chocolate Seder, chaired by Shareen Greenbaum and  
Corinna Black.  It’s a twist on the traditional Seder, using a chocolate theme.  We will serve hors d’oeuvres 
and chocolate martinis before sitting down to read the modified Passover story, and eat all sorts of  
Interesting chocolate items that you won’t see in your usual Hagaddah.  Join us for a fun evening, by 
sending your RSVP to :  rsvp@bnaviviv.org  The cost to attend is $36 per woman, ages 21 and older 
please.  Call the synagogue office, should you have questions for us about this event.  
 

A very special thank you to Louise Allen and Corinna Black and the members of their Oneg Shabbat Set 
Up Committee, who have been providing us with outrageously delicious onegs every Friday night.  This 
hard working committee is very dependable and makes coming to Friday night services an extra special 
treat each Shabbat!  
 

As always, we welcome and encourage your participation in B’nai Aviv’s Sisterhood. We have something 
of interest for everyone and the more involved you are, the more you will enjoy it! 

Sisterhood is Looking For Your Family’s Favorite  
Old World Dessert Recipe 

 
Sisterhood would like to create some very special desserts 
for our Shabbat Onegs, desserts that come from our Jewish 
heritage.    
 
Does your family have a special dessert made by your moth-
er, bubbe or great aunt?   Is there a dessert that brings back 
special memories of Shabbat with your family or special 

friends, or a holiday dinner?  Do you have any old Jewish 
Cookbook or Survivor Cookbook with a recipe that you have 
been wanting to try?  If you do, please send the recipe to 
Corinna Black at cblack71@yahoo.com or Louise Allen at 
louisejfl@gmail.com and include the story of your  
family – and why the recipe is special to you.   
 
We will then use your recipe to create a wonderful dessert 
for our Friday night Oneg Shabbat, and the whole  
congregation will get to enjoy your delicious treat! 

mailto:rsvp@bnaviviv.org
mailto:cblack71@yahoo.com
mailto:louisejfl@gmail.com


Todah Rabah . . . .Thank You!  
 

With Sincere Gratitude we thank the following families for  
participating in our Mortgage Redemption Fund and the 50 – 50 
Club with their generous pledges.  Won’t you join them and help 

us complete our mortgage obligation? 
 

Steven and Carol Adamsky 
Mark and Suzanne Bell 

Jay and Ellen Cohen 
Todd and Allison Cohen 
Jerry and Shirlee Davis 

Irwin Edelstein and Fiona Welles 
Steve and Tammy Fayne 
Selig and Shirley Golen 

Dr. Cy Gruberg 
Joel Fishman & Michele Morris 

Lee and Lanee Friedel 
Eric and Alanna Harris 

David and Sharon Kessler 
Richard and Leslie Linevsky 
Jay Martus and Devra Mintz  

Harvey and Paula Mazer 
Murray & Esther Newman 

Howard Pomerantz 
Mitchell and Michele Raps 

Harold Roemer z”l 
Allan and Benita Ross 

David and Cindi Samson 
Michael and Marissa Zoldan 

 
 
 

 

Important Notice! 
 

If you are NOT receiving the WEEKLY ENUZ 
from B’nai Aviv, please send your email  
address to aross@bnaiaviv.org today! 

Hospitality Committee 
Linda Verblow Chairperson 

Carol Brown Co-Chairperson 
 

The Hospitality Committee is a small one, yet we are involved in 
many aspects of the synagogue. We “welcome our guests” 
with warmth and kindness.  We look to go the “extra mile” and 
help out whenever we can; Shabbat Dinners, The Seders,  
Extended Kiddush to honor our members, The Chai Tea Club, 
and lots of other wonderful and meaningful activities. 
 
Won’t you join us? 
 
Please do not hesitate to call upon us. 
 

Join our B’nai Aviv family for The First Passover Seder   
Led by Rabbi Watstein and Cantor Lieberman 

Friday April 22, 2016  
Shabbat Services 6:00P.M., Seder 6:45 P.M. 

 
The Passover Seder is a wonderful opportunity to celebrate 
your Judaism.  New memories will be made and old ones  
recalled.  We are looking forward to a festive Passover with our 
friends and family.  A delicious meal is being prepared, including 
vegetarian and children’s menu by Greenseid Caterer. 





JTS Announces New Phase of Major Multi-Year Reinvestment in Morningside 
Heights Campus 

Newly Closed Sale Offers Opportunity for Redesign Focused on Students and 
Community 

FEBRUARY 1, 2016, NEW YORK, NY 

The Jewish Theological Seminary (JTS), one of the leading Jewish institutions in North America, today took a major 
step to redesign its storied and historic campus in Morningside Heights, New York. JTS completed the sale of a  
defined lot of land at the eastern edge of its campus at 3080 Broadway, limited rights to develop that land, and 
one of its off-campus residence halls to Savanna, a New York-based real estate investment and development firm. 
The proceeds from this sale will enable JTS to reimagine and modernize its campus to meet the needs of current 
and future generations. JTS has retained the services of Tod Williams and Billie Tsien, world renowned architects 
and National Medal of Arts award recipients, whose work can be found at Lincoln Center in New York, the Barnes 
Foundation in Philadelphia, University of Pennsylvania, Princeton University and elsewhere. 
 

“For 130 years, JTS has been the leading training ground for the next generation of Jewish leaders in North  
America and beyond. Today, we’re reimagining our campus to meet the needs of current and future students and 
the broader Jewish community,” said Arnold Eisen, chancellor of JTS. “We will use advanced technology and  
design to strengthen our academic institution at a time of rapid and radical transformation.  Our new campus will 
facilitate a deeper collaboration with our neighbors, our city, and with individuals and communities around the 
world. It will provide multiple new opportunities for dialogue around the most critical issues of our time. This is the 
beginning of a new chapter in our long history as a world class educational institution, dedicated to training the 
leaders of tomorrow.” 
 

The redevelopment of JTS will include: a new library to hold its unparalleled collection of Judaica treasures, a state 
of the art residence hall, improved conference facilities, and an auditorium/performing arts space with advanced 
technological capacity. Together, these facilities will enable JTS to provide a 21st century education for its students 
and to project its vision and teaching throughout North America and the world. 
 

"We are thrilled to take on this most important and challenging project for JTS,” said Tod Williams and Billie Tsien. 
"This new building will help the campus to engage the world, honoring the institution’s past and celebrating what 
is to come. As architects our task is to create a vessel that will change the lives of those who experience it and  
ultimately make life itself more meaningful. We are very excited and honored to be working with the board,  
administration, faculty and staff at JTS towards this common goal." 
 

“JTS has always been an idea incubator, exploring the ways that Judaism can be exciting and responsive to our 
times. As chairman of the board, I am gratified to be at the helm during such a transformational moment in the  
organization’s history,” said Alan Levine, chair of the board of trustees of JTS. “The sale announced today will  
enable us to reimagine our campus and fulfill our mission to cultivate leaders who think in new and interesting 
ways about Judaism and the broader world.” 
 

Savanna has hired Beyer Blinder Belle Architects, recognized for its stewardship of historic buildings in  
sensitive urban sites, to design a 250,000-sq.ft. residential development for the site on 122nd Street between  
Amsterdam Avenue and Broadway. Savanna has over two decades of experience investing in and  
developing properties throughout New York City. 
 

Permalink: http://www.jtsa.edu/x19266.xml 

http://www.jtsa.edu/x19266.xml


Pre-Planning is a Gift You Give  
Your Children 

 

 
Cemetery Plots are Available at  

Menorah Gardens, 21100 West Griffin 
Rd., Southwest Ranches 
For B’nai Aviv Members,  

$2,000.00 per plot  
 

Payment Plan Available:   
 

For more information call the  
Executive Director, 954-384-8265   

 
 

Call Menorah Gardens for 
25% Discount on other  

Merchandise & Services 
Laurie Dockler 954-385-9514 

 

In Loving Memory of caring Individuals who remembered B’nai Aviv 
 in their Wills 

 

Lillian Chasin 
Arthur Ginsburg 

JFS Indigent Burial Program 
The Torah says to show respect for the dead, “kavod ha-met” and to comfort 
the living,  “nihum avelim.”  Unfortunately, there are those in the Broward 
Jewish community whose assets are too small to pay for a burial. Many of 
them have no family. The Jewish Family Service Indigent Burial Program  
ensures that these Jewish souls have a Jewish funeral.  
 

We rely heavily on the generosity of our Jewish community for burial plots to 
help families meet the demands of Halacha and our Jewish heritage. We 
need your help. 
 

We conduct a thorough assessment of every deceased and their immediate 
family to determine the need, so that we may ensure only those who would 
not be otherwise able to receive a proper burial are considered. Yet we are 
falling short.  
 

Please help us to fulfill the law for the least of us, for the last mitzvah they 
we can provide them. Call Susan Panzer, Director of Volunteer Services at 
Jewish Family Service, 954-370-2140.  

Leave a Legacy to B’nai Aviv 
 

Wills & Bequests 
 

If you have a personal interest in enhancing the B’nai Aviv  
experience for future generations, a planned bequest in your 
Will is something you should think about. When you want to 
reduce or even eliminate your final income taxes a well planned  
charitable bequest is ideal. You can make a gift in your Will, 
maintain financial security during life and disinherit the taxman. 
 

Gifts by Will are becoming more popular, and we hope that an 
increasing number of people will include B’nai Aviv as a  
beneficiary. It is one way to support B’nai Aviv when it might 
not be financially possible during your working or retirement 
years, A bequest is a revocable gift that can be amended at any 
time. Charitable gifts made in a Will are deemed made in the 
year of death. The charitable tax credit is therefore received by 
the estate and can offset any tax owing from the estate. 
 

If you are about to draft a Will or make changes to your current 
Will, your lawyer can include a bequest to B’nai Aviv. You can 
leave a specific amount, a particular asset, a percentage of the 
value of your estate or the residue of your estate after all other 
bequests have been made. 
 

The easiest and least expensive way to make a small change in 
your existing will is to add a codicil. The codicil will retain all the 
provisions of your will, except those which are modified by this 
addition. If you already have a will and are considering a bequest 
to B’nai Aviv, the addition of a codicil should be discussed with 
your lawyer.  
 

 

Gifts of Life Insurance 
 

A gift of life insurance presents you with an opportunity to 
make a significant future gift to benefit B’nai Aviv, while  
enjoying current and/or future tax savings. It is an economical 
way to give a larger and more lasting gift at a fraction of the 
ultimate value from disposable income. A gift of life insurance is 
also an ideal way for you to support a particular area of interest 
and/or program at B’nai Aviv, at a level that may not be possible 
by any other means. 
 

Giving a gift of life insurance is a wonderful way to show you 
care. This type of gift often allows a person of modest means to 
make a donation much larger than they might have been able to 
make during their lifetime.  Instead of contributing annually to 
B’nai Aviv, a donor directs funds to insurance premiums. As 
such you would receive a charitable receipt for each premium  
payment made. A gift of this type generates immediate and 
future tax relief for a donor and does not diminish your estate. 
 

You can also transfer ownership of an existing policy to B’nai 
Aviv. Donors considering the transfer of a life insurance policy 
should obtain professional advice concerning the income tax 
consequences of such a transfer. 
 

You can take out a new policy, making B’nai Aviv the owner and/
or beneficiary. If B’nai Aviv is named both the owner and  
beneficiary, you will receive a charitable receipt for paid premi-
ums; if B’nai Aviv is named beneficiary only, your estate will  
receive a charitable receipt for the full value of the gift. 
 
For further information on a legacy gift, please contact Allan 
Ross, Executive Director in confidence at (954) 384-8265 or  
e-mail aross@bnaiaviv.org. 



Yahrzeit  Fund 
 

 In Memory of 
 

 Joshua Adler, beloved brother 
 Adina Kadin 
 Stuart Bresalier, beloved father 
 Alan Bresalier 
 Robert Schuh, beloved brother 
 Alan Schuh 
 Lottie Lazar, beloved grandmother 
 Amyt van Esso 
 Mary Sager, beloved grandmother 
 Andrew Medvin 
 Bess Susman, beloved mother 
 Andrew Susman 
 David Mallin, beloved father 
 Anita Blitz 
 Minnie Goldstein, beloved mother 
 Anita Bullock 
 Sheldon Willis, beloved husband 
 Annette Willis 
 Carol Chermak, beloved mother 
 Arlene Bacharach 
 Anita Gross, beloved mother and  
          grandmother 
 Arlene, Mitch and Jonathan Levy 
 Esther Hoffner, beloved aunt 
 Audrey Goldstein 
 Ralph Schneeweiss 
 Audrey Goldstein 
 Harry Gibbons, beloved father 
 Barbara Gotkin 
 Ada Newman, beloved mother 
 Barbara Hunter 
 David Newman, beloved father 
 Barbara Hunter 
 Victor Brenner, beloved father 
 Barney Greenberg 
 Lenke Majerovits, beloved mother of 
          Esther Cohen 
 Barry & Maxine Topper 
 Cema Rakusin, beloved mother 
 Benson Rakusin 
 Sheldon Storfer, beloved father 
 Brenda Bresalier 
 Gordon Freedman, beloved father 
 Brian Freedman 
 Lillian Freedman, beloved grandmother 
 Brian Freedman 
 Lillian Freedman, beloved mother 
 Brian Freedman 
 Lida Klasner, beloved mother 
 Bruce Klasner 
 Betty Lieberman, beloved stepmother 
 Cantor William Lieberman 
 Lillian Gutbrod, beloved mother 
 Carol Brown 
 Matthew Bartley, beloved  
          Brother-in-law 
 Charlene Olicker 
 Florence Lynn, beloved mother 
 Charlene Olicker 
 Lawrence Lynn, beloved father 
 Charlene Olicker 

 David Lipschitz, beloved father 
 Charlie Lipschitz 
 Rose Taub, beloved grandmother 
 Chava Lustig 
 Edward Joseph Boxer, beloved father 
 Cora Jackson 
 Bryan Todd Jackson, beloved son 
 Cora Jackson 
 Pauline Querido beloved mother 
 David Morris 
 Katherine Bernstein, beloved aunt 
 David Morris 
 Trude Schachter, beloved grandmother 
 Debbie Rosenberg 
 Lillian Green, beloved Grandmother 
 Debra Gluck 
 Benjamin Dykes, beloved grandfather 
 Diana Blatter 
 Berta Sas, beloved grandmother 
 Diana Blatter 
 Marjorie Haase, beloved sister 
 Diane Salamon 
 Saul Swartzman, beloved father 
 Diane Salamon 
 Irving Handell, beloved father 
 Diane Simon 
 Leonard Zobel, beloved husband 
 Dorrit Zobel 
 Helen Miller, beloved mother 
 Dr. Jack Miller 
 Bernard Natkow, beloved father 
 Dr. Neil Natkow 
 Mary Binder, beloved mother 
 Edith Robin 
 Mollie Berman, beloved mother 
 Eileen Higer 
 Allan Moss, beloved father 
 Elaine Novick 
 Alfred Kahane, beloved father 
 Elicia Lowitz 
 Ida Whiteman, beloved mother 
 Ellen Evans 
 George Goodman, beloved father 
 Ellen Wolpin 
 Aron Gutfreund, beloved father 
 Ely Gutfreund 
 Ruth Baron, beloved mother‑in‑law 
 Estelle Baron 
 Arthur Ginsburg, beloved husband of  
         Ethel Ginsburg 
 Ethel Ginsburg 
 Julius Stillman, beloved father 
 Ethel Ginsburg 
 Newsom Stool, beloved father 
 Eva Bush 
 Mary Hillson, beloved mother 
 Faith Greenfield 
 Harold Hillson, beloved father 
 Faith Greenfield 
 Sandra and Meyer Rosenberg,  
          beloved parents 
 Fern Grungold 
 Betty Sadkin, beloved mother 
 Fern Rough 
 

 William Axel, beloved father 
 Florence Koplo 
 Leib Blumenfeld, beloved father 
 Frieda Caldes 
 Ralph Gerstenfeld, beloved father 
 Glenn Gerstenfeld 
 Douglas Leibowitz, beloved son 
 Hilary Leibowitz 
 Michael Pressman, beloved father 
 Israel Pressman 
 Marion Cohen, beloved mother 
 Jack Cohen 
 Florence Goldstein, beloved mother 
 Jack Goldstein 
 Arnold Goldstein, beloved father 
 Jack Goldstein 
 Jack Edelstein, beloved grandfather 
 Jamie Cohen 
 Arthur Hirschberg, beloved father 
 Jane Appelbaum 
 Leonard Zobel, beloved father 
 Jane Levy 
 Rita Lenkin Hawkins, beloved mother 
 Jason Becker 
 Tillie Shapiro, beloved grandmother 
 Jay Shapiro 
 Evelyn Sanders, beloved mother 
 Jed Sanders 
 Sheldon Willis, beloved father 
 Jeffrey Willis 
 Abraham Hert, beloved father 
 Jerry Hert 
 Gladys Hert, beloved mother 
 Jerry Hert 
 Frieda Zaks, beloved mother 
 Jerry Zaks 
 Marvin Zaks, beloved brother 
 Jerry Zaks 
 Charlotte Langbort, beloved mother 
 Joan Cohen 
 David Langbort, beloved father 
 Joan Cohen 
 Claire Greenfield, beloved mother 
 John Greenfield 
 Mollie Glincher, beloved  
         grandmother 
 Jonathan Piderit 
 Ralph Schwab, beloved husband 
 Judith Schwab 
 Rae Felt, beloved mother‑in‑law 
 Judy Felt 
 Barry Goldman, beloved brother 
 Judy Felt 
 Maurice Felt, beloved husband 
 Judy Felt 
 Betty Goldman, beloved mother 
 Judy Felt 
 Harry Felt, beloved father‑in‑law 
 Judy Felt 
 Max Stern, beloved father 
 Karen Powers 

 Priscilla Gans, beloved aunt of  
 Karen Saster 
 Karen Saster 
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Yahrzeit  Fund 
 

 Jordan Paul Siegel, beloved father 
 Laurie Snow 
 Pearl Simon, beloved grandmother 
 Laurie Snow 
 Helen Bliss, beloved mother 
 Leonard Bliss 
 Harry Powers, beloved father 
 Leslie Powers 
 Sylvia Betensky, beloved mother 
 Linda Bick 
 Evelyn Wolfe, beloved mother 
 Linda Bliss 
 Seymour Cagan, beloved husband 
 Lore Stein 
 Mary Myers, beloved aunt 
 Lori Green 
 Frances Linker, beloved aunt 
 Lori Green 
 Michael Green 
 Lori Green 
 Harold Stein, beloved uncle 
 Lynne Pollack 
 Mel Stein, beloved uncle 
 Lynne Pollack 
 Harriet Lender, beloved mother 
 Marc Lender 
 Allan Friedman, beloved son 
 Margaret Friedman, Susie Bonis,  
              Keri Bonis 
 Vilmos Friedman, beloved husband 
 Margaret Friedman, Susie Bonis,  
              Keri Bonis 
 Morton Schwartzman, beloved husband 
 Marilyn Schwartzman 
 Rebecca Fagin, beloved grandmother 
 Marilyn Schwartzman 
 Alvin Pudlin, beloved brother 
 Marjorie Pomerantz 
 Nellie Pudlin, beloved mother 
 Marjorie Pomerantz 
 Solomon Pudlin, beloved father 
 Marjorie Pomerantz 
 Shirley Rauch, beloved mother 
 Marlene Krane 
 Minnie Berger, beloved mother 
 Martin Berger 
 Sylvia Ravitz, beloved mother 
 Martin Ravitz 
 Ruth Tannenholtz, beloved sister 
 Martin Ravitz 
 Pauline Sundel, beloved mother 
 Martin Sundel 
 Florence Olicker, beloved mother 
 Maury Olicker 
 Ben Fishel, beloved grandfather 
 Merna Gross 
 Rosa and Louis Richelson, beloved  
 grandparents 
 Merna Gross 
 Elayne Gross, beloved mother 
 Merrick Gross 
 Joel M. Gross, beloved father 
 Merrick Gross 

 Leon Gorfinkel, beloved father 
 Michael Gorfinkel 
 Rose Helen Zall, beloved mother 
 Michael Zall 
 David Raps, beloved father 
 Mildred Raps 
 Harold Yatt, beloved father 
 Minda Hampel 
 Michael Gold, beloved father 
 Minette Herman 
 Hannah Angerman, beloved mother 
 Muriel Sashin 
 Harold Sashin, beloved husband 
 Muriel Sashin 
 Jacob Angerman, beloved father 
 Muriel Sashin 
 Nahum Olander, beloved father 
 Nadia Silva 
 David Stark, beloved father 
 Nancy Schoenburg 
 Samuel Leder, beloved father 
 Nathan Leder 
 Edith Katz, beloved mother 
 Norman Katz 
 Isaac Earl Krameisen, beloved father 
 Norman Krameisen 
 Paul Levy, beloved father 
 Pamela Lipschitz 
 Alex Greenfield, beloved father 
 Philip Greenfield 
 Claire Greenfield, beloved wife 
 Philip Greenfield 
 Helen Greenfield, beloved mother 
 Philip Greenfield 
 Steve Lipof, beloved husband 
 Phyllis Lipof 
 Ethel Landsman, beloved mother 
 Phyllis Lipof 
 Rose Rovin, beloved aunt 
 Phyllis Millman 
 Sylvia Millman, beloved mother‑in‑law 
 Phyllis Millman 
 Della Ross, beloved aunt 
 Phyllis Millman 
 Esther Hoffner, beloved sister 
 Rae Schneeweiss 
 Ralph Schneeweiss, beloved son 
 Rae Schneeweiss 
 Gloria Salm, beloved wife 
 Ralph Salm 
 Gertrude Beverstein, beloved sister 
 Ralph Salm 
 Natalie Kominsky, beloved mother 
 Randall Kominsky 
 Eda Kurtz, beloved mother 
 Rebecca Califf 
 Morton Schwartzman, beloved father 
 Rhonda Bandes 
 Leo Braverman, beloved father 
 Richard Braverman 
 Morris Soven, beloved father 
 Richard Soven 
 Sheldon Wohl, beloved husband 
 Riva Wohl 
 

 Lou Dozoretz, beloved father 
 Robert Dozoretz 
 Gary Forman, beloved brother 
 Robert Forman 
 Edna Dunner, beloved Grandmother 
 Robert Gluck 
 Ira Rothfield, beloved father 
 Robert Rothfield 
 Julius Eisenberg, beloved father 
 Roberta Pakowitz 
 Shirley Bellus, beloved grandmother 
 Robyn Leach 
 Sylvia Fine, beloved grandmother 
 Robyn Metz 
 Walter Oppenheim, beloved father 
 Roy Oppenheim 
 Felisa Milchin, beloved mother 
 Sabrina Mueller 
 Joseph Alhadeff, beloved father 
 Salvatore Alhadeff 
 Stuart Schulman, beloved father 
 Sam Schulman 
 David Waksman, beloved father 
 Samuel & Hillary Waksman 
 Luisa Waksman, beloved mother 
 Samuel & Hillary Waksman 
 Ariel Nirenberg, beloved granddaughter 
 Sandi Nirenberg 
 Jack Ginsberg, beloved father 
 Sandra Harris 
 Sylvia Jacobson, beloved mother 
 Sandra Margolis 
 Mollie Peretz, beloved aunt 
 Sandra Rutner 
 Lillian Stone, beloved mother 
 Sandra Sundel 
 Jacob Shechter, beloved father 
 Saul Shechter 
 Evan Dermer, beloved son 
 Scott & Heidi Dermer 
 Nechemia Golenbiowski, beloved father 
 Selig Golen 
 Rose Kissiloff, beloved mother 
 Selma Forman 
 Gary Forman, beloved son 
 Selma Forman 
 Iris Lynn Tepperberg, beloved sister 
 Shari Klasner 
 Samuel Sussman, beloved father 
 Shaynee Golin 
 Sylvia Grossman, beloved mother 
 Sheila Grenitz 
 Aaron Higer, beloved brother of  
          Manny Higer 
 Sheryl and David Lang 
 Vilmos Friedman, beloved father 
 Shirley Moskowitz 
 Dorothy Aronoff, beloved wife 
 Sidney Aronoff 
 William Cohen, beloved father 
 Stanley Cohen 
 Sophie Cohen, beloved mother 
 Stanley Cohen 
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Yahrzeit  Fund 
 Sylvia Hurwitz, beloved mother and 
          grandmother 
 Stephen Hurwitz 
 Earl Linch, beloved father 
 Steven Linch 
 Anna Jablow, beloved grandmother 
 Stuart Krane 
 Henry Jablow, beloved grandfather 
 Stuart Krane 
 Arnold Lieberman, beloved father 
 Stuart Lieberman 
 Michael Koenig, beloved husband 
 Susan Koenig 
 Marcia Blumenthal, beloved sister 
 Susan Koenig 
 Bernard Levit, beloved father 
 Susan Linch 
 Benjamin Weiss, beloved father 
 Susan Neuberger 
 Shirley Greenberg, beloved grandmother 
 Tammie and Gary Bell 
 Stanley Chaney, beloved father 
 Terry Berger 
 Rose Taub,  beloved mother 
 Trudy Frankl 
 Jeanne Toledano, beloved mother 
 Vicki Ross 
 Anne Kisner, beloved grandmother 
 Viki Freinberg 
 Rose Taub, beloved grandmother 
 Warren Frankl 
 Irving Grossman, beloved grandfather 
 Warren Grossman 
 Charles Larowitz, beloved grandfather 
 Warren Grossman 
 Anna Grossman, beloved grandmother 
 Warren Grossman 
 Edith Ross, beloved mother 
 Zeff Ross 
 Helen Salamon, beloved mother 
 Aaron Salamon 
 Harry Schuh, beloved father 
 Alan Schuh 
 Paul Lazar, beloved grandfather 
 Amy vanEsso 
 Frances Katz, beloved mother 
 Arona Feinman 
 Tillie Wainsten, beloved mother 
 Betty Wank 
 Alvin Wank, beloved father 
 Bonnie Salmon 
 John Gutbrod, beloved father 
 Carol Brown 
 Irving Jacobson, beloved uncle 
 Cy Gruberg 
 Rhoda Kessler, beloved mother 
 David Kessler 
 Toby Stillman, beloved mother 
 Ethel Ginsburg 
 Harold Brief, beloved father 
 Eugene Brief 
 Herbert Sadkin, beloved father 
 Fern Rough 
  

 Ethel & Harry Kurtz, beloved parents; 
 Sam Glotzer 
 Gerald and Harriette Kurtz 
 Sidney Turnauer, beloved uncle 
 Gerald Turnauer 
 Leila Horne, beloved mother 
 Howard Bush 
 Frances Weiser, beloved grandmother 
 Howard Bush 
 Herman Pressman, beloved brother 
 Israel Pressman 
 Albert Cohen, beloved father 
 Jay Cohen 
 Ben Stevenson, beloved father‑in‑law 
 Jerome Davis 
 Esther Weinstein, beloved grandmother 
 Jerry Hert 
 David Berry, beloved father 
 Joan Jacowitz 
 Eileen Greenfield, beloved sister 
 John Greenfield 
 Sam Berman, beloved father 
 Linda Bliss 
 Anne and Samuel Caras, beloved parents 
 Lorraine Smargon 
 Milton Samuels, beloved father 
 Mitchell Samuels 
 Sophie Sashin, beloved mother‑in‑law 
 Muriel Sashin 
 Millie Loew, beloved grandmother 
 Pam Lipschitz 
  Hyman Landsman, beloved father 
 Phyllis Lipof 
 Alvin Landsman, beloved brother 
 Phyllis Lipof 
 Norma Rabinowitz, beloved mother 
 Phyllis Millman 
 Louis Millman, beloved father‑in‑law 
 Phyllis Millman 
 Miriam Cohen, beloved mother 
 Richard Cohen 
 Gertrude Dozoretz, beloved mother 
 Robert Dozoretz 
 Lawrence Bierman, beloved stepfather 
 Ron Shapiro 
 Arthur Siegel, beloved brother 
 Sandi Rutner 
 Rose Hader, beloved aunt 
 Sandi Rutner 
 Celia Aronoff, beloved mother 
 Sidney Aronoff 
 Bela Brenners, beloved father 
 Steven Brenners 
 Frances Sinkoe Enfield, beloved mother 
 Steven Enfield 
 Paul Enfield, beloved father 
 Steven Enfield 
 Jack Fayne, beloved father 
 Steven Fayne 
 Caryn Hope Rogers, beloved daughter 
 Susan Koenig 
 Frances Crystal, beloved mother 
 Susan Willis 

 

 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 
 

  In Honor of 
 Rabbi Adam Watstein, for being 
 there for us when Mom passed 
             Sam & Elizabeth Schulman 
 our daughter Chelsea's Bat Mitzvah 
 Brent & Jody Horwitz 
 Rabbi Adam Watstein for his guidance   
          and the beautiful service for Allison's  
          Bat Mitzvah 
 Esther and David Comite 
 our son Mitchell's Bar Mitzvah 
 Stuart & Helene Lieberman 
 our daughter, Juliet's Bat Mitzvah 
 Gary & Tammie Bell 
 our son, Seth's upcoming Bar Mitzvah 
 Rick & Kelli Behar 
 

 In Memory of 
 Anne Watstein, beloved  
         grandmother of Rabbi Watstein 
              Beth and Allen Katz 
      the Stern family 
   John & Sandi Flint 
   Lisa and Jeff Donner 

 Ray Mayer, close friend of family 
 Joel & Carol Brown 
 Leon Califf, beloved father of  
 Randy Califf 
 Debbie and Brian Freedman  
              & family 
              Mark & Susan Cohen 
              Scott & Esther Cohen 
 Lenke Majerovits, beloved mother of  
          Esther Cohen 
 Frieda and Steve Marhee 
 Mania Goltsman, beloved grandmother 
           of Angie Watstein 
 Ralph & Diane Sadek 
 Robert & Anita Kirshen 
 Miriam Schulman 
 Scott & Esther Cohen 

Get Well Soon to 
 
 Martin Katz 
 Dr. & Mrs. Irwin Feinman 
 Paul Herman 
 Justin & Ellen Weininger 
 

With Appreciation 
 
 to Rabbi Watstein for conducting the 
 unveiling for my husband, Allen Baron 
 Estelle Baron 
 to Rabbi Adam Watstein for his  
          wonderful guidance in helping our  
 Daughter Maddie to prepare for her Bat 
 Mitzvah 
 Juli andTom Pelegrin 
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Prayer Book Fund 
 In Memory of 
 Fred Ganz, beloved husband of  
         Shirley Ganz 
 Stanley & Joan Cohen 

 

Religious School Scholarship Fund 
 In Honor of 
 of the birth of Zak Dylan Friedel,  
         grandson of Lanee and Lee Friedel 
 Stacy and Jeffrey Sandler 

 

Social Action Fund 
 In Memory of 
 Samuel Monchek, beloved brother 
         of Debbie Monchek 
 Randi Forman and Mark Anderson 
 

Youth Scholarship Fund 
 In Honor of 
 Haley Regent's Bat Mitzvah 
 Amy and Brett Stern 
 the Bat Mitzvah of Levana Gloria 
 Leslie and Steve Berke 
 

 In Memory of 
 Sandra Bloom, beloved mother of Lisa  
          Bloom Morchelies 
 Ilene, Alan, Samantha & Zachary  
              Rosenberg 
 Lenke Majerovits, beloved mother of  
          Esther Cohen 
 Janie and Steven Appelbaum 
 Anne Watstein, beloved grandmother of  
          Rabbi Watstein 
 Ruth & Norman Krameisen 

    Steven & Leslie Berke 
 Eileen Brandtman, beloved sister of 
 Leslie Berke and Michael Berke 
 Lisa and Jeff Donner 
 Abby Gorlick 
 Norman & Ruth Krameisen 
 Ben & Mandana Rostamian 
 Bonnie and Wayne Rosen 
 Ruth Lipschitz, beloved sister of Betty 
 Davitz 
 Leslie and Steve Berke 
 

ECEC Fund 
 In Honor of 
         the Bar Mitzvah of Miles Wasser 
 ECEC PTO 
 Allison Comite becoming a Bat Mitzvah 
 Aunt Chava, Uncle Adam, Mara Jordyn  
             & Evan 
 the birth of Kayla Rose Watstein 
 Dennis and Janet Sevel 
 Rabbi Adam's Whiskey Fund 
 N. Michael Rostamian 
 Adam & Chava Lustig for being   
 honorees at the B'nai Aviv Gala 
 David & Randi‑lee Blum 
 

  
 

In Memory of 
 Mania Goltsman, beloved grandmother 
 of Angie Watstein 
 Beth and Allen Katz 
 Danny and Shannon Tuaty & family 
 David & Eleanor Morris 
 Dennis and Janet Sevel 
 Dr. Robert Goldberg and Mrs.  
    Patty  Etkin 
 ECEC/PTO 
 Estelle Weiss 
 Phyllis Lipof 
 Scott & Esther Cohen 
 Stacy and JeffSandler 
 Sue and Joel Fass & family 
          Ralph & Diane Sadek 
 Anne Watstein, beloved grandmother of 
 Rabbi Adam Watstein 
 ECEC PTO 
 

Cantor's Discretionary Fund 
 

 In Honor of 
 our daughter Chelsea's Bat Mitzvah 
 Brent & Jody Horwitz 
 Cantor Bill Lieberman for all your help in  
           preparing Allison for her Bat Mitzvah 
 Esther and David Comite 
 Cantor Bill thank you! 
 Irv Goldberg 
 the marriage of Josh Powers and  
          Jessica Cohen 
 Leslie & Karen Powers 
 Cantor William Lieberman 
 Richard & Debbi Stark 
 our son Mitchell's Bar Mitzvah 
 Stuart & Helene Lieberman 
 our daughter, Juliet's Bat Mitzvah 
 Gary & Tammie Bell 
 our son, Seth's upcoming Bar Mitzvah 
 Rick & Kelli Behar 
 

  In Memory of 
 Ray Mayer, close friend of family 
 Joel & Carol Brown 
 Lenke Majerovits, beloved mother of  
         Esther Cohen 
 Scott & Esther Cohen 
 Faye Chapman, beloved grandmother of 
 Stuart Chapman 
 Marnie and Adam Lang 
 

Thank You 
 to Cantor Lieberman 
 Steven & Carol Ginsburg 
 Cantor Lieberman for co‑officiating  
         and creating such a beautiful  
         wedding ceremony for Laura and Ari 
 Steven & Leslie Berke 
 to Cantor Lieberman for all you did  
          for Mom. 
 Sam & Elizabeth Schulman 
      to Cantor Lieberman for comforting and    
          supporting our family in our time of need 
 Sue and Joel Fass & family 
  
 

 Cantor for "25 Anniversary Blessing" 

 Lisa and Jeff Donner 

 to Cantor Lieberman for his wonderful 

 guidance in helping our daughter  

 Maddie prepare for her Bat Mitzvah 
 Juli and Tom Pelegrin 

 

Adult Education-Torah Talk 

In Honor of 
 
 the 97th birthday of Sid Aronoff 
 Blanche & Stu Weinberg 
 Simon and Marcia Weinberg 
 Stuart & Blanche Weinberg 
              Janice Schrimmer 
 

Temple Fund 
Get Well Soon to 
 Phyllis Millman 
 HAZAK 
              Howard & Sonia Androph 
              Sidney Aronoff 
 Yudewitz family 
 Philip Wexler 
 HAZAK 
 Louis Feder 
 Mr. & Mrs. Howard Androphy 
 Anita Kirshen 
 Phyllis Lipof 
 Sid Aronoff 
 Phyllis Millman 
 Anita Kirshen 
 Phyllis Millman 
 Shirley Ganz 
 Lillian Morris 
 David & Eleanor Morris 
 Barry Topper 
 Pam and Charlie Lipschitz 
 Ruth Lubin 
 Scott & Esther Cohen 
 Barry Topper 
 Scott & Esther Cohen 

In Honor of 
 Jay and Devra Martus on being honored  
          at this year's gala 
               Amy and Brett Stern 
 Chavi and Adam Lustig being honored at  

          this year's temple gala 

               Amy and Brett Stern 

 The Zoldan Family 

               Ben & Mandana Rostamian 

 Evan Weinberg receiving an Aliyah 

               Bruce & Amy Weinberg 

 a misheberach 

 David & Eleanor Morris 

 the 90th birthdays of Hal Etkin and  

          Sylvia Capner 

               Debbie and Marc Gallanter 

               Louise Allen 

 the marriage of Justin Sherman and  

          Ashley Crawford, son of Amy and Richard  

 Sherman 
 Ellen and Roy Oppenheim 
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Temple Fund 
In Honor of 
  To those who participated in conducting  

           efficient, warm & meaningful High  

           Holiday services 
 Howard & Sonia Androphy 
 my birthday 

              Jeanne Finkelstein 

 the birth of Riley Danielle Jennings,  

          granddaughter of David & Janet Olin 

              Jeffrey & Laurie Snow 

 our granddaughter's Lauren Bejar's  

          aliyah on Yom Kippur 

              Joe & Lilian Sheingold 

         Haley Regent's Bat Mitzvah 

 Mark & Dale Kotler 

 the birth of Zak Dylan, grandson of  

          Lanee & Lee Friedel 

              Merna and Bruce Gross & boys 

 Milton Blaut's birthday 

              Milton & Suzanne Blaut 

 the birth of Kayla Rose Watstein 

               Norman & Ruth Krameisen 

 the marriage of the granddaughter of  

          Barbara Bialek 

               Phyllis Millman 

 Gloria Ladau on her birthday 

  Robert & Anita Kirshen 

 my children, Amy & Stuart Sion,  

          Brooke & Grant 

                Sandra Penofsky 

 the Kotler family 

                Stanley and Naomi Zarinsky 

 saying a Misheberach for our  

          granddaughter, Ava Pearson 

                Stephen & Ena Rottblatt 

 of the engagement of our son, Jonathan  

          Appelbaum to Ashley Temkin 

                Steven & Jane Appelbaum 

 the birth of our grandson,  

          Hudson Grant Appelbaum 

                 Steven and Jane Appelbaum 

 the marriage of Heather to Steven  

          Ulbrik, daughter of Ann & Mark Grenitz 

                 Sylvan & Ruth Goldin 

 Allison Comite's Bat Mitzvah.   

          Thank you Rabbi Watstein & Cantor 

           Lieberman for a very meaningful service 
   Trudy and Robert Frankl 
 Anne Watstein, beloved grandmother of 
 Rabbi Adam Watstein 

 Bob & Sheila Grenitz  

 Ben Rostamian's birthday 

 Louise Allen 

 Brittany Fayne on her engagement 

 Sylvan & Ruth Goldin 

 

 

 

  

  In Memory of 
 
 Mania Goltsman, beloved grandmother  
          of Angie Watstein 
               Allan & Benita Ross 
               Phyllis Millman 
               Ralph Salm  
 Myra Schreidell, beloved mother of  

          Heidi Dermer 

               Allan & Benita Ross  

               Anita Richter 

 Anne Watstein, beloved grandmother of 

          Rabbi Watstein 

               Allan & Benita Ross 

               Howard & Sonia Androphy 

              Stuart & Raquel Belfer 

          Fred Ganz, beloved husband of  

          Miriam Schulman, beloved mother  

          of Sammy Schulman & Katy Fleischman 

              Sylvan & Ruth Goldin 

              Jerome & Gloria Ladau 

          Shirley Ganz 

                Allan & Benita Ross 

                Anita and Bob Kirshen 

                HAZAK of B'nai Aviv 

                Howard & Sonia Androphy 

                Dennis and Janet Sevel 

                Phyllis Lipof 

                Phyllis Millman 

                Lynn and Eli Wolfson 

                Shoshana Gruen 

 Leon Califf, beloved father of  

          Randy Califf 

                Bill and Debbie Barkins 

                Charlie & Pam Lipschitz 

       Howard & Lisa Greenberg 

                Steven & Susan Kass 
              Edward Kirsh & Myriam Kolinka 

          Irwin Hirshon, beloved husband of  

          Sondra Hirshon 

                David and Rosalyn Kofler 

         Joan Rubin 

             Sidney Aronoff 

 Lenke Majerovits, beloved mother of  

 Esther Cohen 

                Charlie & Pam Lipschitz 

                David & Eleanor Morris 

                Jonathan & Diana Blatter 

                Meryl and Michael Einbinder 

                Randy & Eileen Kominsky 

 Samuel Singer, beloved father of  

          Sonia Androphy 

                Howard & Sonia Androphy 
       Anne Watstein, beloved grandmother of  
           Rabbi Adam Watstein 
            David & Eleanor Morris 
            Jamie, Gran, Zoe & Ella Horwitz 
            Joel & Susan Fass 
             Ken & Erica Gardner 
             Phyllis Millman 
                Mitchell & Pamela Morgan 
              Liz, John, Alexis, Jessica & Andrew 
    Sobel 
                 Phyllis Lipof 

 Ruth Lipschitz, beloved sister of  
 Betty Davitz 
  Bob & Sheila Grenitz 
               George & Cookie Berman 
      Joel & Susan Fass 
  John & Sandi Flint 
  Ken & Erica Gardner 
  Lynn and Eli Wolfson 
     Mitchell & Pamela Morgan 
  Pam and Charlie Lipschitz 
  Phyllis Lipof 
  Phyllis Millman 
  Ray Berman and Leah Rood 
  Riva Wohl 
  Scott & Esther Cohen 
  Sonia and Howard Androphy 
  Stacy and Jeff Sandler 
  Sylvan & Ruth Goldin 
 Eileen Brandtman, beloved sister of  
          Leslie Berke 
 Lynn and Eli Wolfson 

 Mazal Tov to 
 
 Roy and Ellen Oppenheim on the 
 marriage of their daughter, Melissa  
 Oppenheim to Charles Lano 
   Amy and Richard Sherman 
 Bob Kirshen on his 80th birthday 
               Howard & Sonia Androphy 
 Howard and Sonia Androphy, on the  
          marriage of their granddaughter  
          Mera Androphy to Jason Deutch 
    Phyllis Millman 
 Gloria and Jerry Ladau, on the Bat  
          Mitzvah of their granddaughter,  
          Gabriella Ladau 
    Phyllis Millman 
 Devra & Jay Martus for being honored at 
 the annual gala 
   David & Randi‑lee Blum 

With Appreciation 
     to B'nai Aviv 
                 Kitty Guantero 
 from our family 
                 Robert & Susan Cohen 
 For my aliyah and a warm welcome back 
 from B'nai Aviv 
                 Sidney Aronoff 
          for saying a misheberach 
   Stephen & Ena Rottblatt 
       Thank You! 
   Eugene & Martha Finkelstein 
   To B'nai Aviv for all the good wishes I    
             received in honor of my 97th birthday 
    Sidney Aronoff 

 
       

 
 



3-2 
Brad & Elise Coren 

 

3-3  
Samuel & Hillary Waksman 

 

3-4  
Richard & Diane Rubin 

Marshall & Susan Steirn 
Ricardo & Anita Levy 

Harris & Deborah Gellman 

3-7  
David & Iris Wolinsky 
Diego & Erica Kostzer 

 
3-8  

Mitchell & Michele Raps 
 

3-10  
Donald & Ellie Fisher 

William & Myra Lieberman 
 

3-12  
Jon & Stacy Garon 

 
3-13  

Jeffrey & Joanne 
Silverstein 

Art & Jackie Waganheim 
 
 

3-14  
Milton & Suzanne Blaut 

 
3-15  

Rick & Jill Garcia 
 

3-16  
Mario & Yelena Tacher 
Paul & Alison Herman 

 
3-17 

Allan & Benita Ross 
 

3-18  
Scott & Elizabeth Geller 

Eric & Meri Solomon 
Norman & Minda Katz 

Marcelo & Viviana Wald 
 
 

3-20  
Kevin & Brenda Horowitz 

 
3-21  

Jay Martus & Devra Mintz 
 

3-22  
Charles & Daryl Kiesel 

Ivan & Joella Doobrow 
 

3-24  
Eric & Deborah 

Schlossman 
Jason & Meredith 

Chandler 
 

3-25  
Martin & Terry Berger 

 
 

3-26  
Stanley & Anne Kotler 

Abraham & Fern Grungold 
 

3-28  
Steven & Laura Weinkle 
Ralph & Deborah Levy 

 
3-29  

Joel & Denise Rosenbluth 
 

3-30  
David & Eleanor Morris 

 
3-31  

Richard & Beverly  
Klassman 

Neal & Marla Bullock 

March Anniversaries 

3-1  
Katie Heller 

Minette Herman 
Brooke Regent 

Jerry Hert 
Roslyn Lewin 

Nancy Rothbard 
Joshua Sheskin 

Max Leach 
Boaz Blacher 

Todd Morchelies 
 

3-2  
Kelli Behar 

Alexis Adler 
Sara Alhadeff 

Beny Lederman 
Robert Gordon 

Barbara Eliel 
Seth Behar 

Joshua Gelman 
Samantha Brody 
Hayden Sandler 

Melanie Adamsky 
Esther Blacher 
Eitan Horowitz 
Garrett Donner 

Dani Shapiro 
Alexander Greaner 

Jillian Lang 
 

3-3  
Hunter Seelig 

David Rothfield 
Marissa Koplo 

Max Rosen 
Jack Goldstein 

Stephanie Saster 
Elliot Borkson 

 

3-4  
Renee Podolsky 
Brenda Bresalier 
Allan Bekerman 

Bonnie Doobrow 
 

3-5  
Lynne Greenberg 
Abigail Winograd 

Minda Katz 
Robert Salamon 

Anatoly Osnovsky 
Beth Blumenthal 
Rebekah Ramer 

 

3-6 
Michael Gilden 

 

3-7  
Joseph Parlo 
Bob Regent 

Jack Gorfinkel 
Carol Adamsky 
Judith Zieper 
Lily Avrunin 
Seth Wise 

Rebecca Rosenberg 
Sarah Rosenberg 

Tara Eliel 
 

3-8  
Reece Gardner 
Stephen Rubin 
Irwin Edelstein 

Ed Diamond 
Jack Miller 

David Goetz 
Joseph Sutton 

David Smith 
Aaron Fintz 

 

3-9  
Donna Salzman 
Pamela Brody 
Aerin Morgan 
Jay Doobrow 

Bruce Roberts 
Fern Grungold 

Samantha Finkelstein 
 

3-10  
Daniel Pollack 

Michael Einbinder 

3-10 
Howard Amdur 

Sandy Gelb 
Julia Goetz 

 

3-11  
Rebecca Beer 

David Schwartz 
Joseph Rubinsztain 

Debbie Kahn 
Diana Blatter 
Drew Snow 
Skip Klauber 

 

3-12  
Bianca Tacher 
Eliana Gordon 

Sanford Weinger 
David Comite 

 

3-13  
Nicolas Kanevsky 
Zachary Brenners 
Glenn Gerstenfeld 

Mark Freinberg 
Adam Lang 
Amy Simon 

Alyssa Seidle 
Fern Rough 

 

3-14  
Jacqueline Waganheim 

Joshua Kosoy 
Daniel Horwitz 

 

3-15  
Eric Schlossman 

Isabelle Pavajeau 
 

3-16  
Melissa Bosem 
Jared Margulies 

 

3-17  
Andrew Bell 

Alexandra Reich 
Donald Fisher 

 

3-18  
Jean Davenport 
Irvin Goldberg 

Betsy Fintz 
Andrew Douglas 

Dustin Greenberg 
Joan Cohen 

Adam Greenfield 
Carly Valancy 
Eric Stockel 
Amy Goldin 
Seth Levy 

Russell Bernstein 
Alexandra Harris 
Jordan Goldberg 

 

3-20 
Chloe Resnik 

Paula Rosenberg 
Ariella Cohen 

Dawn Shofnos 
Howard Greenberg 

Michael Zlatkin 
 

3-21  
Reagan Aronoff 
Ivan Doobrow 

Ariel Sundel 
Edward Henry 
Stuart Adler 

Dalia Yudewitz 
 

3-22  
David Raps 
Judy Levy 

Brian Fisher 
Miles Kreutzer 

Benson Rakusin 
 

3-23  
Richard Soven 

Howard Leibowitz 
Alexa Goldstein 

Gerald Berlin 
Noah Benson 
Susan Samson 

 

3-24 
Sheila Wacks 
Henry Miller 
Nancy Reich 
Daniel Behar 

David Pick 
Mason Gross 

 

3-25  
Karen Saster 

Ariel Rothfield 
Samantha Rosenberg 

 

3-26  
Jordan Friedman 
Lance Feldman 

Jason Pomerantz 
Samantha Bresalier 

Jon Garon 
Rachel Becker 

Zach Sachs 
Judith Dreyfuss 

 

3-27 
Madison Burns 

Susan Marx 
David Simon 
Janet Sevel 

Joann Kaylin 
Jesse Klauber 

Sabrina Kurzman 
Lauren Sachs 
Max Levinson 
Jesse Klauber 

 

3-28  
Michael Zall 

Richard Simon 
Jeffery Hochsztein 

 

3-29 
Jill Andron 

Abby Ozrovitz 
Roy Oppenheim 
Kenneth Gavsie 

Vicki Kushnir 
Alan Klein 

3-29 
Daniel Solomon 

 

3-30  
Shawn Dermer 

Barry Koran 
Albert Pakowitz 

Sharon Rabinovitz 
Harriet Brief 

Gerald Linder 
 

3-31  
Allan Ross 

Sasha Osnovsky 
Zachary Horwitz 

Sylvan Goldin 
Paul Gallner 

Amy Weinberg 

March Birthdays 

Be sure to let 
the office 

know  
if we’ve 

missed your 
name this 

month. 



 
B’nai Aviv  
  1410 Indian Trace 
   Weston, Florida 33326 
   Phone 954-384-8265 
   Fax 954-384-0352 
   ECEC Phone 954-384-6605 
   Youth Phone 954-349-1USY 
 
Synagogue Office Hours: 
   Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m. -  5:00 p.m. 
   Friday 9:00 a.m. -  3:00 p.m. 
   www.bnaiaviv.org 
   Like us on Facebook 
   Follow us on Twitter 
 
Professional Staff 
   Rabbi Adam Watstein 
   Cantor William C. Lieberman 
   Allan E. Ross, Interim Executive Director 
   Eliot Tillinger, Education Director 
   Sabrina Mueller, ECEC Director 
   Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 
   Sol Hettena, Ritual Director 
 
Officers 
   Aron Leibowich, President 
   Jennifer Beer, Executive V.P. 
   Eric Schlossman, Education V.P. 
   Kurt Wasser, ECEC V.P. 
   David Smith, Ritual V.P.  
   Scott Daub, Personnel V.P. 
   Rich Cohen, Membership V.P. 
   Rosalyn Sanders, Youth V.P. 
   Lanee Friedel, Auxiliaries V.P. 
   Adam Cohen, Treasurer 
   Howard Samson, Secretary 
   Jay Martus, Immediate Past President 
 
 
 

 
Board of Directors 
   Jonathan Andron 
   Nathan Avrunin 
   Benny Bejar 
   Michael Cohen 
   Stanley Cohen 
   Lee Friedel 
   Bruce Greenberg 
   Seth Lubin 
   Debbie Marcus 
   Troy Modlin 
   Debbie Regent 
   Alan Schuh 
   Cyndi Schulman 
   Stuart Sion 
   
   Andy Lessem, Men’s Club President 
   Lanee Friedel, Sisterhood President 
   Riva Wohl, Hazak President 
   Carly Rosner, USY President 
   Allan E. Ross, FSA, Executive Director Emeritus 
 
    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Notice! 
 

If you are NOT receiving  
the WEEKLY ENUZ  

from B’nai Aviv,  
please send your email  

address to  
aross@bnaiaviv.org  

today! 
 


